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LOS ANGELES VALLEY COLLEGE

Citizens Building Oversight Committee

Minutes

April 7, 2015
President’s Conference Room

Members 

Pat Ballew
*
Member of the College Foundation

Harvey Berg (absent)
Economic Alliance Executive Board Member

Asta Criss 

Valley Glen Neighborhood Association

Diedra Stark
Retirees Association of LAVC

Austin Smith (absent)
Student Representative

Vacant

Greater Valley Glen Neighborhood Council
Vacant

Member at large, LAVC Alumni
Vacant

Valley Village Neighborhood Council

Vacant

Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council
Chair*

Erika Endrijonas
College President

Resource:  Mike Lee, Vice President, Administrative Services, Mark Strauss, College Project Director, Maggie Lopez, Executive Assistant

1. Welcome and Introductions – Chair Pat Ballew convened the meeting at 6:10 pm. She welcomed all members present and asked them to introduce themselves, indicating the association they represent.  Chair Ballew introduced herself as the LAVC Foundation Representative and CBOC Chair.  Erika Endrijonas, College President; Lisa Cahan Davis, is a new member representing the Studio City Neighborhood Council; Charles Samson, is a new member representing the Greater Valley Glen Council; Asta Criss representing the Valley Glen Neighborhood Council for more than 12 years; and Deidra Stark, representing the LAVC Retirees Association. Ms. Stark stated she retired as a faculty member after 40 years of service.
2. Approval of Minutes – M/S/P D. Stark/A. Criss, the minutes from the meeting held on October 7, 2014 were approved with a change to indicate that Mike Lee came to LAVC from the Glendale Unified School District.
Chair Ballew said that the there is a need to increase the CBOC membership.  The search for more members will continue, and she will keep this group updated.  President Endrijonas stated that in prior conversations with Chair Ballew they discussed the need
to meet more often in order to keep momentum. Thus, the CBOC will meet every other month on the first Tuesday of the month starting in July. Chair Ballew added that another reason for this is to make sure we have quorum when we meet.  Future meeting dates will be announced.
3. President’s Report 
President Endrijonas thanked everyone for attending the meeting.  She began by addressing the importance of informing our local community and neighborhood of the construction and projects that are taking place on campus and asked for ideas to keep the community informed.
She reported that the college celebrated the inauguration of the Community Services Building with a ribbon cutting ceremony on March 24.  She described some of the amenities housed in the building, including a new rock wall. Councilman Paul Krekorian was present and participated in the program. The groundbreaking ceremony of our new Student Union, already under construction, took place on the same day. 
Construction of the new Administration building will start soon.  The President explained that the original name for this building,  the Valley College Gateway, was approved by the BUG (Building Users Group) Committee but was not approved by the Board. Mike Lee said that the BUG reconvened and voted to rename the building the Administration and Career Advancement (ACA).  President Endrijonas added that the new ACA will house the Job Training Program, the CalWORKs Program, and Cooperative Education, among others. The new name approved by the BUG Committee will be sent to the Board for consideration.
4.
Update on District Citizens’ Oversight Committee
This report was tabled because Eric Bubbers, the new CBOC representative and LAVC Foundation representative was not present.

5.
Building Construction Update – College Project Director
Mark Strauss reported the following:
· Monarch Student Union is well on track. It should be completed by the end of this year.  It should be ready for Spring Semester.

· The new Parking Structure was completed in September.

· The Media Performing Arts Building was renamed to VACC (Valley Academic Cultural Center) and approved by the Board. A general contractor should be on board by June to begin construction.

· The ATF (Athletic Training Facility) including Lot G and open field area will be finished by the end of October.  It will be move-in ready by next summer. The ATF will house the football operations, coaches, etc.

· A new central plant will be installed. This is a thermal expansion needed to provide adequate cooling campus wide. It was explained that all products are LEED certified at different levels depending on the type of building (silver, gold, etc.).

· ACA (Administration and Career Advancement) is a 16-month project. It will be opened by Fall 2016. In order to conserve water, artificial and low maintenance plants will be used for this building.
· ADA projects are divided into seven phases in the buildings and around the entire campus.

D. Stark inquired about the swimming pool phase 2 of the project.  She stated that after seven years the ramp has been built. M. Strauss explained that the gym building was being remodeled and the project had an excessive number of change orders that reached a threshold of 10 percent. Per public contract, the project had to be suspended and was eventually canceled.  A new architectural firm was contracted to finish this project as phase 1B.

· Chair Ballew inquired about the state of the parking structure spaces that were marked off. M. Strauss responded that that project has been completed and the structure is fully available. 

6.
Freeway Lady Project – 
M. Strauss reported that Kent Twitchell is the artist painting a re-creation of the mural that was originally displayed along the 101 Freeway.  The mural is reappearing on the northwest side of the Student Services Building.  The mural will start on April 16 and will go on for five days. L. Davis stated that if the mural is going to be a forever mural she would like to look into the possibility of documenting its continuity.  L. Davis will work with M. Strauss on this project. 


President Endrijonas asked the committee for recommendations to get information to and connect with local homeworkers about what we are doing on campus. L. Davis responded that her group reaches out to the parents association and local school principals.  It connects with grass root magazines and bloggers. Once the relationship is established they ask for pro bono services. This committee may ask them to send out a full blast about the college projects and programs on campus and invite the community to the college construction projects and events.  Her group also reached out to the Chamber of Commerce when they put on a farmers market.  President Endrijonas stated that the college is considering starting a market place using Ethel Street on campus.

Chair Ballew asked President Endrijonas to comment on the District Oversight Committee.  The President responded that the college has a CBOC member that represents the college at the district.  He is also a member of the LAVC Foundation.  He attended at least one meeting.  Mr. Eric Bubbers reports to the district committee and brings back information from the district oversight committee.
7.
Members Comments/Suggestions -
C. Samson commented that the buildings under construction have no architectural identity. President Endrijonas responded that the original construction of the campus was bungalow style. What we are doing is bringing the architecture to the present. We are working on looking modern. C. Samson stated that the architecture of our buildings 
makes the campus attractive to the students. It makes students want to come here because it is pleasant to the eye.  Chair Ballew stated that modernizing our campus is a positive change, but it is a work-in-progress.  One issue is that some projects have been placed on moratorium for an extended time and affected everything else.  Overall, LAVC is turning into a very beautiful campus.  Chair Ballew invited all to visit the library to see and visualize the next generation that is here on campus. 

Chair Ballew thanked everyone for their participation as she adjourned the meeting.

Submitted by,

Magdalena Lopez

Executive Assistant


